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We think this morning of Jesus. God the Son has agreed to experience life as humanity knows it. God has come to earth to learn--what is it to be human? Jesus begins life as other human babies do...completely dependent on his earthly parents for everything: food, shelter, safety, love. Jesus faces a grand adventure. 

We think of each other on this bright wintry morning. Are we ready for what Jesus brings?

Each of us has a unique role in life, unique circumstances, experiences...our own personality.

What are we feeling on this dazzlingly cold day?

Some of us are like Joseph. We feel great responsibility for others.  We are anxious, worried; perhaps we are weary of the load. Our prayer begins with thankfulness for all that is good in our lives.  We pray for strength and courage, stamina and wisdom, love and compassion to finish the work God has given us to do.
We ask the Holy Spirit, our guide, to keep us right-directed. 

Some are like Mary. We are stunned by rapid changes in our life, changes that

may exceed our experience and our ability to cope. Our prayer begins with thankfulness for all that is good in our lives. We pray for Jesus to stay close by our side, as he stayed beside Mary. We learn from his example: to trust as he trusted, love as he loves.

We pray for Jesus to be by our side. 

Some of us are like the infant Jesus. We are dependent on others for much. Our prayer begins with thankfulness for all that is good in our lives. We pray for the nearness of the Father, as Jesus prayed. Strengthened by the Father's love, we learn, as Jesus did, to endure: pain, loneliness, anxiety, loss of mobility or of health, of family and friends... 
We pray for the nearness and love of God the Father. 


  It's a bright early-January morning in Clay Center. 

We raise a prayer of thankfulness for all that is good in our lives.

Christmas has filled us with wonder and joy. Thanks be to God!
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It's A Bright New Year

2019
Christmas is a peaceful time, filled with wonder and joy.  All is calm; all is bright.  

Not so for everyone. On this mid-January morning, two weeks later, things are not so peaceful for Mary and Joseph, and their newborn son, Jesus. They are in Bethlehem, a scene of chaos and bedlam, as people scurry about their business in this, the First Year of our Lord.  We have often heard the story of the Holy Family's visit to Bethlehem. 

It's a great story...but does it really connect to our lives today? 

We think of Joseph on this cold early-January day. Joseph must be anxious about the day before him. After the 100-mile trek from Nazareth to Bethlehem, his first duty upon arrival was to find shelter in that overcrowded city. The innkeeper's stable is a cave, and in the warmth and serenity of this humble shelter Mary had a safe and tranquil place to deliver her baby. Today, Joseph stands in long lines in the cold to complete the process of enrolling his family with the Roman government. Standing there, Joseph must find his thoughts turning to the problems of getting his family back home, 100 miles through cold and perilous countryside, now with the baby to care for.

 Joseph has much on his mind this bright mid-January morning. 

We think of Mary, a country girl amid the turmoil of the city, a young teen, cast in a very adult role. This early morning, our young mother depends on the warmth of the animals in the shelter of the stable-cave where she cares for her new son. Visitors have been arriving at the holy family's space to glimpse the baby of whom the angels sing. Within hours of his birth, rough shepherds, curious villagers, fellow travelers have come to gaze with awe on this child. Exotic strangers from far-off lands arrive with unusual baby gifts. Now young Mary is expected to care for and raise the Son of God on Earth.    Mary has much to ponder 
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DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

1/06
10 AM
Stan
R.R.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
B.Easterberg
Epiphany
Holy Eucharist
Candace

G.Griffiths©
A.Tholstrup




S.Medina®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Don & Carolyn Garwood
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck and Deanna Turner

     John & Deanna Turner
Sunday School:  Brenda Easterberg & Stuart Griffiths
_____________________________________________________________________________________
1/13
10 AM
Lanie
A.Adams
J.Brown®
J.Randle
Epiphany 1
Holy Eucharist
Allison

C.Brown© 
R.Lloyd

     


Jeff Hixon®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Anica Tholstrup
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Deanna Turner

Adam & Anna Lippe
Sunday School:  Kim Fry & Ronda Lloyd
___________________________________________________________________________________

1/20
10 AM
Ronda
D.Turner
C.Garwood ®
K.Fry
Epiphany 2
Holy Eucharist


J.Bloomfield©
S.Fry




G.Beck®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Gary & Sally Griffiths
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Deanna Turner

 Stuart Griffiths
Sunday School:  Carly & Blair Bloomfield
______________________________________________________________________________________
1/27
10 AM
Jacob
G.Ruthstrom
W.Link®
C.Garwood
Epiphany 3
Holy Eucharist
Stan

R.Lloyd©
G.Ruthstrom




S.Griffiths®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Jamie Bloomfield

STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Deanna Turner

                   Brenda Easterberg

Sunday School:  Donna Long

                   Bobbi Patterson & Brian Bauer

Remember and never doubt it:  With God’s help you can do incredible things.  Never think down; always think up.  ----Norman Vincent Peale
EVENTS FOR JANUARY:
Sunday, January 6th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Gift exchange for young adults and children; 11:30 AM.
Sunday, January 13th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  
Wednesday, January 16th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon. 

Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.

Sunday, January 20th:  Breakfast and book discussion; 8 AM.  

Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Vestry Meeting; 11:30 AM.
Wednesday, January 23rd:  Senior Commodities distribution; 1-3 PM.
Thursday, January 24th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Sunday, January 27th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Annual Meeting; 11:30 AM.

Wednesday, January 30th:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.

________________________________________________________________________
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP

Our book discussion group chose the following book to read for the next book meeting: To Kill a Mockingbird, by Harper Lee on January 20th with breakfast at 8 AM. 
ANNUAL MEETING
The Annual Meeting will be held Sunday, January 27th, following church.  We need reports from Altar Guild, Building & Grounds, Harvester’s feeding programs, Senior Warden and any others.  Please give your reports to the office by Wednesday, January 23rd so they can be copied and presented in a booklet.  We have two candidates for Vestry positions:  Donna Long as Junior Warden and Wayne Link as Senior Warden.
What awaits us?
    We’re at the starting gate of a new year.  What will it hold for us?  Only God knows.  Yet if God knows, why not try to discover his plan for us each day?

    We should carry on a daily dialog with God.  Following his lead is always interesting and challenging.  And much of the time it’s filled with wonder and joy.

    I remember the story of a small boy who prayed to God at the end of a fun, interesting Monday:  “It’s been a wonderful day, God.  What do you have in mind for Tuesday?”

    What does God have in mind for you in 2019?  Keep in touch with him, and you’ll enjoy the trip around the sun.   ----Charles Ferrell

EPIPHANY
    Many Christian denominations celebrate Epiphany each year on or near January 6.  “Epiphany,” which means “showing forth” celebrates the visit of the magi, or wise men, to the baby Jesus.  These men, also known as kings, saw the star that led them to Bethlehem.

    The fact that these wise men were Gentiles, not Jews, teaches us an important theological lesson:  Their search for the Savior shows that Jesus came for all people.
    In 1875, Philip Bliss wrote the hymn “The Light of the World is Jesus.”  The first stanza captures the meaning of Epiphany, a season of light:

    The whole world was lost

    In the darkness of sin,

    The Light of the world is Jesus!

    Like sunshine at noonday,

    His glory shone in.

    The Light of the world is Jesus!

On hatred, on love
    Martin Luther King Jr, will be remembered this year on January 21.  Given the rancor rampant in today’s world, it’s fitting to recall King’s words “Hatred paralyzes life; love releases it.  Hatred confuses life; love harmonizes it.  Hatred darkens life; love illumines it.” 
Curry column


-by Jim Beck

Now that December 25, 2018, is slipping into our memory banks, we can savor the greetings Presiding Bishop Michael Curry has sent to all his “parishioners.” May you be blessed by his words. 

 Presiding Bishop Michael Curry Christmas Message 2018
In the Third Chapter of John’s Gospel, Jesus says at one point, “God so loved the world that he gave his only begotten Son, that all who believe in him should not perish but have everlasting life.”

For years, I’ve often thought that that passage only referred to Jesus giving his life as a sacrifice on the cross. And to be sure, that is part of what it means. But some years ago I was reading a commentary by Raymond Brown, on the Gospel of John, and Professor Brown said that that passage not only speaks of Jesus willingly giving his life on the cross, but it actually speaks of Christmas, of God giving his very self, his very son to the world, not for anything God could get out of it, but for the good and the welfare and the well-being of the world. Of us.

Someone once said, in a Christmas poem, “Love came down at Christmas.”  That’s what love is.  To give, and not to count the cost.  To give, not for what one can get, but for what the other can receive. That’s what love is. God so loved the world, that he gave.

I realized recently how powerful that passage really is, when I saw an old poster from 1938.  A poster produced by the Episcopal Church at that time, to encourage Episcopalians and other Christians, and other people of faith and good will, to do whatever they could to help Jewish refugees fleeing tyranny in Europe.  To help people from all over Europe seeking refuge in America, this land of freedom. The poster depicts Mary, Joseph, and the baby Jesus.  They’re fleeing persecution in Palestine, as Matthew’s Gospel says. And the poster depicting Mary, Joseph, and Jesus says in the tag line, “In the name of these refugees, help all refugees.”

God so loved the world, that he gave, even to the point of risking his own son.  And in the name of those refugees, in the name of that Jesus, help all refugees, all people who suffer, anyone who’s alone, everyone who is in need.  That’s what love does. Love came down at Christmas, because God so loved the world, that he gave. Have a blessed Christmas. Have a merry Christmas. Have a joyful Christmas.  God love you, God bless you, and may God hold us all in those almighty hands of love.

The Most Rev. Michael B. Curry Presiding Bishop and Primate The Episcopal Church
